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Welcome to Deutsche Sprachschule Long Island

Information for parents and caregivers
for the school year 2017–2018
Welcome to another school year at DSSLI. This welcome packet provides some basic information for contacting our school and teachers, directions to our new classroom location, school rules, and other details. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school at info@dssli.org or contact one of the teachers or Board members.

For up-to-date information, please visit us at www.dssli.org. We post information about special events, an events calendar, and special instructions for events.
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School Year Calendar 2017–2018
33 Saturday classes, 5 school events, 8 Saturdays without classes. (Note, adult classes meet weekdays.)
	
	1. Week
	2. Week
	3. Week
	4. Week
	5. Week
	Extras

	September
	
	9 (*)    

First day of School and Info Meeting  
	16
	23
	30
	

	October
	7
No School,
Columbus Day             

	14

	21
	28
	
	

	November
	4
“Sankt Martin,” after Class
	11
No School,
Veterans Day              
	18
	25              Thanksgiving, no School
	
	

	December
	2
“Nikolaus,” after Class
	9
	16
	23
No School,
Happy Holidays
	30
No School,
Happy New Year
	

	January
	6
	13
	20
	27
	
	

	February
	3
	10
“Karneval,”
after Class 
	17

No School,
Winter Recess 
	24
 
	
	

	March
	3
	10
	17

Field Trip (tentative)
	24
	31        

No School, Easter
	

	April
	7
	14

	21       


	28
	
	

	May
	5

	12
	19
Membership Meeting
	26
Memorial Day,
no School
	
	

	June
	2

	9
Last Day

	16
End of Year Party
	
	Have a Happy Summer!


 (*) Info Meeting: 30 minutes welcome meeting on first day of school, at 4:30 PM (at beginning of classes).
[image: image2.png]Always check with your teacher for changes or updates.
Emergency contact information

In case of emergency, call campus security:

Any campus phone:  911

Cell phones:  631-632-3333
(any “off-campus” phone)
Teachers’ contact information

	Name
	Contact

	Eva Sheridan (Principal)
	mobile:
516-507-7780
email:
evaschenk78@yahoo.com

	Saskya Barresi
	mobile:
631-255-3487
email:
saskya@gmail.com

	Joana Bonura
	home:
631-472-4009
mobile:
631-672-2201
email:
mail4jb9@gmail.com

	Keith Frederick
	home:
631-651-8016
mobile:
631-793-9759
email:
kfrederickesq@gmail.com

	Michelle Kowatschitsch
	mobile:
631-236-8688
email:
MTGirl768@aol.com

	Alexandra McDonough
	mobile:
516-232-6820
email:
alexczeremuga@hotmail.com

	Nicole Nolan
	home:
631-467-1145
mobile:
516-282-4801
email:
jnnolan@optonline.net

	Kati Petreczky
	home:
631-849-3704
mobile:
631-974-2036
email:
julika@optonline.net

	Heather Pleier
	mobile:
631-494-8207
email:
heather.pleier@gmail.com

	Gabriele Reisenauer
	home:
631-780-5681
mobile:
516-660-8050
email:
greisenauer11787@gmail. com

	Matthew Weichner
	email:
mweich55@aol.com


School contact information
Deutsche Sprachschule Long Island

P.O. Box 405

Holbrook, NY 11741
info@dssli.org
(631) 762-4663
Class location

Classes are held on the campus of Stony Brook University. Children’s classes will be held in the Social and Behavioral Sciences (SBS) building, which is located near the main entrance of campus adjacent to the Administration Parking Garage. Parking in the garage is free on the weekends. Children’s classes will be held in classrooms on the ground floor. For the first meeting of children’s class, all students and teachers will be held in the SBS building lobby, where class placements and classrooms will be provided. 

	Munchkins
	SBS N110
	
	Deutsch III
	SBS N106

	Deutsch I
	SBS N101
	
	Deutsch IV
	SBS N108

	Deutsch II
	SBS N104
	
	DaF
	SBS N102


Children’s 2017-18 classes will be held in the following rooms: 


Adult classes are held in the Physics building, with directions on the DSSLI website.
Directions

Stony Brook University is located in Stony Brook, NY, off Nicholls Road (Route 97) and Route 25A. From the Long Island Expressway, take exit 62 north to Nicholls Road. Follow Nicholls north past Route 25 and past Route 347, until you see signs for Stony Brook University. Follow the signs for the west campus main entrance that direct to: Admissions/Staller Center/Wang Center, which will be the second stop light entrance.  Turn left onto campus, continue through the light and veer left to park in the garage. The SBS building is immediately adjacent to the garage on the south side. You may see a sign on the SBS building that says School of Professional Development in addition to Social and Behavioral Sciences.
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For more campus maps, visit http://www.stonybrook.edu/sb/maps. 

Board of Directors’ contact information

	President:

Kathleen Flint Ehm
	
home:
631-828-2900
mobile:
631-833-4790
email:
katy.flint@gmail.com

	Vice President: 

 
Keith Frederick
	
home:
631-651-8016
mobile:
631-793-9759
email:
kfrederickesq@gmail.com

	Secretary:

Uwe Anselm
	mobile:
631-538-8686
email:
uweanselm@gmail.com

	Principal, Registrar:

Eva Sheridan


	
mobile:
516-507-7780
email:
evaschenk78@yahoo.com

	Treasurer:


Joana Bonura
	
home:
631-472-4009
mobile:
631-672-2201
email:
mail4jb9@gmail.com

	School Involvement Coordinator:
            Lori Busch-Carvajal
	
home:
631-261-6575
mobile:
631-495-8138
email:
lbusch16@outlook.com

	Web Site Coordinator:

Saskya Barresi
	
mobile:
631-255-3487
email:
saskya@gmail.com

	Board Member:


Gabriele Riesenauer
	
home:
631-780-5681

mobile:
516-660-8050

email:
greisenauer11787@gmail. com

	Board Member:  

            Michelle Kowatschitsch
	
mobile:
631-236-8688
email:
MTGirl768@aol.com

	Board Member:


Raymond Matter
	
home:
631-741-2528
email:
rmatter@alumisonic.com

	Board Member:


Nicole Nolan
	
home:
631-467-1145
mobile:
516-282-4801
email:
jnnolan@optonline.net


School rules
We consider the students’ safety and well-being our priority, not only during class but also before and after class. As a general guideline, therefore, regular school rules are in effect, which include calm and orderly behavior in addition to a positive attitude.

Parents, please pick up your children after class and notify the teachers that you are taking them with you. You should arrange with the teachers whether you should pick up the children at their classrooms or in the lobby.

1. Please supervise your children at all times outside of class, in particular before and after class as you arrive at and leave the building and premises.

2. Please provide us with an emergency phone number (home, cellular), so that the teachers can reach you, if necessary.

3. Please be sure that you have the teachers' cell phone numbers, if available, so that you can inform a teacher if you cannot get to school on time to pick up your children.
4. If you know that your children will miss class, please contact the teacher and let him or her know. 
As guests of Stony Brook University, we share in the responsibility for keeping the premises safe. Therefore, if you see something, say something. Contact a teacher, a school Board member, or another parent, or call the emergency phone numbers (911 or 631-632-3333). Campus security is responsive and helpful.

Let us all work together toward a safe and secure school environment. We thank you very much for your cooperation.

School involvement and volunteers
We organize the school with the help of its members, i.e., you. We depend on the willingness of all families to help with teaching, substitute teaching, classroom assistance, and organization of the school, parties, and other activities. And we encourage you to volunteer according to your interests or as your time budget permits. 
We thank you if you offered your talents when you filled out the involvement sheet for your household (i.e., along with the student registration; see copy on the last page). Each year, we are planning several activities and events (please check the dates on the school calendar). You may volunteer for ongoing activities, or for a single event; for example:

· Organize our exchange of German books and media (aka “Travel Library”).
· Take pictures at events or during classes.
· Become a substitute teacher.
· Help host or organize one of the four events (Sankt Martin, Sankt Nikolaus, Karneval, End of the Year Party).
· Help keep the website up-to-date (calendar, mailing lists, photo gallery, content and design, etc.).
· Help with tax and financial matters.
· Be nominated for election as a Board member or Officer.
For more information about volunteering please contact the school involvement coordinators listed among the Board members.
About DSSLI

Deutsche Sprachschule Long Island, Inc. (DSSLI) was founded by German parents to improve their children’s native language skills. Now incorporated as a 501(c)(3) non-profit, DSSLI provides German language and cultural education for children and adults. The school is operated by its members under the guidance of a Board of Directors. DSSLI is a member of the German Language School Conference. Its teachers are also involved with the American Association of Teachers of German. 

Mission

The mission of the school is to provide German language and cultural education for children and adults, with the purpose of developing and enhancing their German language skills and gaining insight into German culture. The school and its members also provide a network for families to engage in cross-cultural exchanges. 

History

DSSLI was brought to life in 2003 when several like-minded German-speaking parents decided it would be more effective and more fun to teach their children together. As more parents joined in, they found a regular meeting place for classes at Stony Brook University, and the German Language School of Long Island (GSLI) began to take shape. The school soon evolved to became the Deutsche Sprachschule Long Island (DSSLI), and in February 2009, DSSLI was incorporated by the State of New York as a 501(c)(3) non-profit. As our school has grown, our membership has expanded to include many students learning German as a second language.
Media Release
Photos, video, or audio may be recorded at DSSLI events and used on the school’s website or promotional materials. The school’s Photo, Video and Audio Release form is attached at the end of this packet through which you may grant permission for the school’s use of such media. You may submit signed forms to your teacher. The release need only be completed once and may be revoked at any time.
Suggestions?

We would like to hear from you. DSSLI continues to grow, mature, change, and evolve. Please email us at info@dssli.org or talk to one of the teachers or Board members (their email addresses are on their contact information page). If you like what you see, tell others. If you have a concern, or notice something that should be corrected or improved, then please tell us first.

Notes
DSSLI 8-2011
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